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RESEARCH APPROPRIATIONS

The Board met with Dr. C.E.F. Guterman, Direc
tor of Research of the College of Agriculture; L. H.
MacDaniels, Head of the Department of Floriculture
and Ornamental Horticulture; C.E. Palm, Head of the
Department of Entomology; L. M. Massey, Head of the
Department of Plant Pathology; and F. F. Hill, Head
of the Department of Agricultural Economics. They
outlined the program for additional research for
florists which is this year incorporated in the Dean's
budget for 1947-48. This program is a part of the
Macy-Albro Bill introduced by the florists at the
last New York State Legislative meeting. The Dean
plans to incorporate other portions of the Bill in
his budget over the next five years.

The greenhouses requested in the Bill have been
fully incorporated in the College post-war building
program. The request for these has already gone to
Albany from the Dean's office.

SPECIAL FUND FOR IMMEDIATE USE

To hasten the projects and have a part of the
program going when state funds become available, a
special fund is to be developed as rapidly as possi
ble. Marshall LoT/man, U. S. Cut Flower Co., Elmira,
New York, and his committee are launching a program
to raise the money. E. S. Boerner, Jackson & Perkins,
Newark, New York; Carl Bertanzel, Wheatley Gardens,
Roslyn, New York; Eugene M. Naukam, Wm. F. Kasting
Co., Buffalo, New York; and Edward F. Vogeley, Hemp
stead, New York make up the committee. It is evident
that parts of the program could be financed and start
ed by the organization and shifted to the State bud
get when funds are available. The money will be de
posited in the Special Fund of the New York State
Flower Growers and will be used where it will help
most as designated by the Board of Directors. Any
contribution is acceptable.

Financing this program will not only enable the
growers to continue the work in the field of econom
ics, which has been started by Professor M. Truman
Fossum, but will train men who will be ready to fill
positions when state appropriations become available.
Without this aid Professor Fossum will be unable to

continue the program and the year will be completely
lost.

Money for travel and for a research fellowship
in floriculture will increase considerably the ef
fectiveness of the work with growers in the State on
problems of soils, automatic watering, temperature,
and daylength control. Funds for travel and equip
ment for Dr. Blauvelt in Entomology and Dr. Dimock in
Plant Pathology will enable them to spend more time
in the field and thus more effectively assist in
solving the problems confronting growers.

Because of an increase in activities at the Col

lege and because of the general increase in demands
on the time of those working with florist problems,
it is now evident that less can be done with florists

during the coming year than has been possible in the
past few years.

LONG ISLAND SPECIAL PROGRAM

Because of the concentration of florists on Long
Island and the specialized crops grown there, Cornell

is making a special effort to solve the problems con
fronting these growers. One full-time assistmt Coun
ty agent will be in Nassau county and one in Suffolk
County* to assist florists. These men will start work
July 1. They will work with the Cornell staff in
solving florists' problems.

Plans are under way for a research station on the
Island. This to be a cooperative project of the
United States Department of Agriculture and Cornell
University. Funds are planned for a full-time Entomo
logist, Pathologist, and Physiologist to work with
bulb and plant growers. Graduate assistants in flori
culture, pathology and entomology will spend part time
on the Island to work on specialized problems. They
will be directed by the research workers at Cornell
and at the Long Island station. The completed program
calls for at least the equivalent of one full-time man
from Cornell in each of the fields of work in addition

to those in the specialized work and the graduate as
sistants .

NEXT MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS, 6:00 P.M.,
Wednesday, July 24.

"Rejuvenating" Black Cloth
If your black cloth is as thin as most we have

seen, your mums will flower this year as though you
started covering them August 1. Perhaps you have
planned to have your plants flower in early September
by starting the black cloth treatment on July 1.
These plants will flower as though the treatment were
started later than July 1 if the cloth is thin.

The greater the amount of light that passes
through the black cloth, the slower the buds are to
form. Under thin cloth, crown buds often form and
are followed by terminals. Sometimes flowers and
vegetative shoots appear at the same time. All this
is because some days were short enough for buds to
form. Cloudy days along with black cloth, and fol
lowed by clear days causes some shoots to bud later
than others.

You can reduce the amount of light that passes
the cloth and have the mums flower more nearly on
schedule by treating the cloth with' a thin asphalt
paint or similar material.

Vltaplastic black cloth preservative, produced
for this purpose, increases the opaqueness of the
cloth and permits you to use cloth that is too thin
if not treated. We have tried spraying, brushing,
and dipping the material. Dipping gets the most uni
form distribution of the paint but is difficult to
manipulate. We leave it to you to apply the material
as you wish.

Allow at least five days for drying. In hot
weather it will probably stick to the wires, and will
also stick in the folds. It is not so good as prewar
opaque cloth but it may help you over the "hump".

Vltaplastic black cloth preservative is distri
buted by Mr. X. S. Smith, American Associated Compan
ies, Red Bank, New Jersey.

Dr. Kenneth Post


